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April 19, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to submit for King County Council review and consideration an ordinance essential to the protection of important salmon habitat along Issaquah Creek.  This ordinance authorizes King County to sign a 50-year lease for a 30-acre property owned by the Washington State Department of Natural Resources (DNR) through the States Trust Land Transfer Program, at no cost to King County.
In March 2011, the Washington State DNR approved the 30-acre Issaquah Creek property for lease to King County under the Trust Land Transfer Program (TLT).  The TLT Program is a program that transfers Common School Trust properties, either by lease or in fee, to an agency that can better manage the property for the intended public use.  The value of the lease, paid for by the State General Fund appropriation, is deposited to the Common School Construction Account (CSC).  The TLT Program is paid for the value of the lease from the State Building Construction Account and must be completed prior to the end of the biennium, June 30, 2011.  King County will receive a 50-year lease from the State at no cost to the County.
This project protects critical aquatic and spawning habitat for Chinook salmon along 2,200 feet of the Issaquah Creek corridor.  This reach of the Issaquah Creek is identified as part of a Wildlife Network in the King County Comprehensive Plan (2004).  The property provides a link in the wildlife corridor that incorporates Tiger Mountain and Squak Mountain State Forests, Taylor Mountain Forest, the City of Seattle Watershed and other protected forests in the Issaquah and surrounding drainage basins.  This property also provides an opportunity to protect a view of the Issaquah Creek from the Issaquah-Hobart Road.
I am pleased to present this opportunity to help preserve critical aquatic habitat along Issaquah Creek.  I would like to thank the Washington State Trust Land Transfer program for its consideration of this 50-year lease to King County at no cost to the County.  
If you have any questions, please contact Sandra Kilroy, Manager of the Rural and Regional Services Section in the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206‑296-8047.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Acting, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget 


Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Bob Burns, Deputy Director, DNRP


Mark Isaacson, Division Director, Water and Land Resources Division, DNRP


Kevin Brown, Division Director, Parks and Recreation Division, DNRP

